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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services


100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) 923-1109 (Fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO: 
Mayor Walter B. Duke, III



Vice Mayor Chickie Brandimarte 
Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace 
                        Commissioner Albert C. Jones 
FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., City Engineer
DATE:     
April 16, 2014
RE:           
Interlocal Agreement Between Broward County and the City


Stormwater Runoff at the Dania Saltmarsh 


Introduction and Background
To address drainage outfall for the Southeast Drainage Project, it is imperative that treated stormwater be discharged into wetlands of West Lake Park. The wetlands otherwise referred to as the Dania Saltmarsh is an 80-acre County property adjacent to West Lake Park.  
The City has requested the County to grant the City a drainage retention easement to allow the City to discharge and store treated stormwater runoff. The County manages the park as an estuarine system and would benefit from the disposition of the treated stormwater to avoid a hypersaline condition in the sensitive park ecosystem.  The County granted the City the easement in exchange for the City commitment to construct and provide perpetual maintenance of a stormwater retention swale and inflow/outflow structure on approximately 0.72 acres of the saltmarsh. This system is a vital component of the Southeast Drainage Improvement Project. 
Staff recommends approval.
Recommendation
Staff recommends that the City Commission approve the Agreement under the terms and conditions in it and authorize the City Manager to execute it. 
